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Good evening. It’s 5pm and this is Radio Miraya news with Susan Dokolo.
The headlines:
· President Kiir attends the launch of a joint dialogue process in Arusha, Tanzania
· Central Equatoria issues new speed limit proposal for Juba-Nimule Road
· Eastern Equatoria State Assembly elects new speaker
President Salva Kiir Mayardit is in Arusha, Tanzania to participate in the intra-SPLM factional talks being facilitated by Tanzania’s Foreign Affairs Minister Bernard Membe. 
While in Tanzania, President Kiir is expected to meet with the opposition leader Dr. Riek Machar.

Shortly before he flew out, the Minister in the Office of the President Awan Gal Riek told a news conference that the meeting in Arusha seeks to find a permanent solution to the ongoing conflict in the country.

Awan Gal Riek: “Uprooting the entire crisis must come from within the SPLM. The delegation of the Republic of South Sudan, the opposition and the former detainees had a successful meeting in Arusha. In continuation of that and in search of peace, His Excellency the President is going to meet with rebel leader Dr. Machar to complements what has been started in Tanzania.”

On Saturday Tanzania’s ruling Chama Cha Mapinduzi party announced that it has extended an official invitation to President Salva Kiir and his former deputy, Riek Machar, to the launch of a joint dialogue process facilitated by the Tanzanian government.

The talks in Tanzania are independent of the IGAD mediated peace process which has stalled for now.

Meanwhile, the civil society in Unity state is frustrated by the slow progress made so far in the peace talks aimed at ending the ongoing conflict.

Civil society representative, Rev. John Rel Bath, faulted IGAD mediators for prolonging the peace process.

Rev. John Rel Bath said the slow progress at the talks is killing the confidence and hope that South Sudanese had in the peace process. 

Rev. John Rel Bath: “The expectations for us as civil society organization in this country is that a peace settlement should be reached but we have been frustrated by sitting all the times and there is nothing that has come out of that negotiation. That is something that is frustrating us. We need these peace talks to take place as soon as possible so that the community can go to their normality as before destruction (which started on) 15 December.”

Peter Geng, another civil society activist said he wants the international community to intervene more actively and resolve the ongoing crisis. 

Peter Geng: “If IGAD is taking too long for these peace negotiations, why doesn’t the international community intervene? When we look at these peace talks, (we think) it is delaying tactics because people are pushing until we reach almost two months for the new year which mean when this peace is not taking place right now and in the dry season, the war will start again.”

A member of the Eastern Equatoria State Legislative Assembly, Tobiolo Oromo, has been elected speaker of the legislative assembly.
Oromo was elected unopposed after the two other contenders stepped down in his favor.

Tobiolo replaces the former speaker, Emmanuel Ocholomoi, who died eight months ago.

In his acceptance speech, the new speaker said that he will continue to advocate for peace.

Tobiolo Oromo: “We shall continue to advocate for peace. This is one of  the major roles – to see that our people are living in peace.”

The new speaker will be sworn in on Tuesday. 

Central Equatoria State Legislative Assembly has issued a new order requiring a speed limit of 80 kilometers per hour along the Juba-Nimule highway has been declared. 

This is part of the recommendations passed by a select committee that was appointed to investigate the recent accident that killed more than 3o people. 

Miraya’s reporter Sworo Charles Elisha was in the State Parliament and now reports.
Sworo Charles Elisha: “The recommendation on speed limits is part of the wider proposals submitted by the parliamentary committee that was appointed to investigate the causes of accidents along the Juba- Nimule highway. 

The committee also recommends police checkpoints near bridges and sharp bends along the road in order control motor accidents. The committee also recommends that licenses of bus with poor driving records be confiscated.”

Stephen Lemi, Lainya County Member of Parliament in the State Assembly, also urged traffic police to desist from taking bribes. 

Stephen Lemi: “(We need to) fix speed limits for the buses and this “kitu kidogo” (bribes) that the Kenyans are talking about should be removed too. If you take something from the driver who has made a mistake, you are selling lives of your own people. Therefore we shouldn’t do that. The traffic shouldn’t be doing what has been mentioned. So what I would suggest should be added to these recommendations should be filling of the potholes.” 

Sworo Charles Elisha: “The Speaker of the State Parliament, Naphtali Hassan Gale, proposed that speed guns and breathalysers to detect and apprehend poor road users.” 

Naphtali Hassan Gale: “In so many countries today they have introduced what they call the speed gun. A speed gun is a kind of machine that a traffic police will hide himself somewhere and he can monitor these vehicles which are several hundred kilometer s away and know the speed at which you are coming. By the time they stop you and you begin to argue, they will just show you the speed that you have been using. In some countries they have introduced what we call alcohol blow. Alcohol blow is a simple machine that they put it in your mouth and you blow and it will read whether you are drunk or not. Some countries have done this because of trying to find mitigation to accidents”. 
Sworo Charles Elisha: “The select committee has been tasked to research on the number of people who have been killed due road accidents and find out what action has been taken. Sworo Charles Elisha, reporting for Radio Miraya news.” 

The United Nations Development Program (UNDP) has embarked on a programme to enable internally displaced persons build sustainable livelihoods.

UNDP country director, Balazs Horvath, says the pilot phase has begun in Mingkaman with the construction of a market comprised of more than 40 stores. 

Balazs Horvas: “We are building a market in two stages. Because of financial constraints in the first stage, we will have 42 stores. That is already a substantial number but we have plans to expand to over 100 stores. Our project that does this amounts to about a million dollars but it does more than this. This is just one of the activities that we working with these vulnerable groups to create a sustainable lively hood for them.”

Horvas says another pilot program is being implemented in the protection of civilian site in Juba to provide skills to IDPs so that that they can earn a living after the crisis.

Canada has established a diplomatic mission to South Sudan, headed by Nicholas Coghlan, Canada’s first resident ambassador to South Sudan.

The ambassador has so far toured the country to assess the conditions of Internally Displaced Persons.

Speaking to Radio Miraya, Ambassador Coghlan said his government is working with the Government of South Sudan to support peace and stability, including humanitarian assistance.

Nicholas Coghlan: “We are a small embassy and really we are a platform principally for the delivery of humanitarian assistance. We are a development embassy – we don’t offer visa services. That is still done through Nairobi so it is all about delivering what we think South Sudan most need at this time, which is the humanitarian assistance.”
In April this year, Canada announced that it would provide $24.85 million in humanitarian assistance and $51.5 million in development assistance to South Sudan.

This news comes from Radio Miraya

Police in Rumbek East County have arrested two teenagers for their alleged involvement in rape.

The two teenagers are charged with raping a 15-year-old girl in Malith Boma of Aduel Payam.

Rumbek East County Executive Director Madit Malual says the incident happened on Friday.

Madit Malual: “It was a girl under 15 year of age. The two men are also under 18 or 17. There is a law – if someone is accused of rape, the law can take them to police and then the investigation will take place today, and they will explain why they do this, and then they will be taken to the court.”

In a separate incident, police in Rumbek East County have launched a manhunt for a man involved in a botched rape attempt.

Madit Malual says the girl was rescued by police but the suspect is still at large.

Madit Malual: “In that attempt, the woman was rescued by security forces of police. The guy who committed or tried to attempt the raping, his father has been arrested and people are running after him now.”

Curricular activities have resumed in Leer County of Unity State, nine months after more than 30 schools were closed due to the conflict. 
Leer County Education Director, Jeremiah Gatnor, says 15 out of the 33 schools have opened, with support from the United Nations Children Fund. 

Jeremiah Gatnor: “Our plan is actually to appeal to all the international NGOs and civil society organizations to help in order to open the rest of the schools because we have 33 schools in Leer County but we only opened 15 schools. That was the capacity of the organization that helped us. If there are other organizations that can come in to support education, then they can complete the rest.” 

The much anticipated rehabilitation of the road linking Western Equatoria State to Central Equatoria State has stalled. 

Only three kilometers of the road trunk have been rehabilitated since the road works begun a week ago.  

Western Equatoria State Minister of Physical Infrastructure Clement Mgbu-goniwia says progress has stalled due to lack of fuel and funds.

Clement Mgbu-goniwia: “The work actually started a week ago and we have done so far about three kilometers of the critical potholes that were there but our capacity to carry on with the work has been affected because of lack of resources, in terms of money. There is a continuous breakdown of spare parts of the equipment that needs to be repaired and we need money to buy the spare parts. Second is the fuel has been a problem because we don’t have a budget as a state to maintain a trunk road.” 

In foreign news, the World Health Organization (WHO) has declared Nigeria Ebola free.

The announcement on Monday came after Nigeria reported no new Ebola cases over the past after 42 days.

WHO representative Rui Gama has described the development as a "spectacular success story."

Nigeria had 20 cases of Ebola and eight deaths as part of the worst-ever outbreak of the virus, which has killed more than 4,500 people.

Last week, the WHO also declared Senegal Ebola-free.

To end the news the once again the main stories: 

· President Kiir attends the launch of a joint dialogue process in Arusha, Tanzania

· Central Equatoria issues new speed limit proposal for Juba-Nimule Road

· Eastern Equatoria State Assembly elects new speaker
You have been listening to Radio Miraya news. I am Susan Dokolo.
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